BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on **Thursday**, **13**th **February 2020** in the Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:

Parish Councillors

Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin

(Vice-Chair),

Wharton,

Fitzsimmons, Wood, Attwood

District Councillor

County Councillor

Public

Apologies

D Davies, L Carter, E Jordan, S Lifsey

12.759 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS

There were no concerns or issues raised.

12.760 APOLOGIES

All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting.

12.761 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 12 December 2019. The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Parish Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each page of the Minutes.

12.762 CHEQUES AND STUBBS

(a) S Lifsey (Clerk) – Wages - £187.47

(b) National Insurance & Tax - £24.40

(c) Sherburn & Villages Community Library - £52.50

TOTAL - £264.37

All cheques & stubbs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Nicklin & Fitzsimmons.

12.763 HSBC

The problems HSBC have caused since September when Parish Councillor Nicklin provide all the information requested and again in November Parish Councillor Nicklin answered all the same questions, yet they have continually asked for this same information. Parish Councillor Mitchell reported that at last HSBC have taken full responsibility for this mix up and have sent their apologies and offered £700.00 compensation. It was unanimously agreed by the Parish Council to accept the £700.00. Parish Councillor Mitchell to information HSBC of the decision.

12.764 SPEEDING THROUGH SUTTON VILLAGE

As the digester is not in the parish therefore the Parish Council was not consulted before planning permission given it was felt that the responsibility lie with both NYCC and SDC, NYCC being consultee and therefore should have recognised the burden of traffic on the village and SDC being authority giving planning permission and again should have taken into consideration adverse effect on residents of Sutton.

12.765 GENERAL MATTERS

- Overhanging shrubs Old Vicarage and junction with Sutton Lane and West Acres. Parish Councillor Nicklin to speak to both owners with view to getting these cut back.
- Library Sherburn request annual contribution of £52.50, includes 5% increase.
 Parish Council unanimously agreed to this as home service provided to some of our residents.
- Kids on bikes and play football. Parish Councillor Fitzsimmons reported on dangerous game kids/youths deliberately going out against and in front of cars. Parish Councillor Nicklin said the kids are now riding round St Edwards Close being a nuisance and hazard to residents. Parish Councillor Mitchell to contact our Police.
- Parish Councillor Nicklin is looking to obtain funding for renovation of the Village Hall toilets and asked if the PC would be willing to contribute should there be a shortfall. It was agreed that Parish Councillor Nicklin come back with figure and we would look at again but in principle was agreed to meet any reasonable shortfall with this project.

12.766 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 19 March 2020 at 6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.